## Glover Selectboard Meeting Minutes

Thursday, October 22, 2020

Present: Jack Sumberg, Brian Carroll, David Simmons, Dan Clark, Randy Williams and Cindy Epinette, Transcriber. Attending via Zoom: David Burke, Liam Rogers, The Chronicle,

- 1. Meeting called to order at 6:30pm.
- 2. Review of Agenda: The Board added a discussion regarding a request to have electricity at the town green and the location for the annual town meeting.
- 3. Minutes: Brian made a motion, seconded by Dave to approve the minutes dated October 8, 2020. The motion carried.
- 4. Appearances by Local Citizens and Visitors:
  - a. Randy Williams Electricity at the town green: The application process to acquire a planning grant is progressing nicely. There are potential events that can take place on the green that would require electricity. Randy indicated proceeds from the Glover Day fund raiser can pay for the electrical services. Randy will research further. The Board would like more information about the Glover Ambulances' proposal to do a fund raiser on the green.
- 5. Announcements for Review:
  - a. Guidelines for Election and Campaign Workers: The Board reviewed these guidelines and requested they be posted on the website and Facebook.
- 6. Reports:
  - a. Road Update: none
  - b. Orleans County Sheriff's Report (September): The Board reviewed the report. The Sheriff's department is beginning to include the roads they are patrolling.
- 7. Old and Unfinished Business:
  - a. Speed Ordinance Update: The Board reviewed the proposed Traffic Ordinance. Dave will review the roads that should host a stop sign versus a yield sign. Brian will review the roads that require "No Parking" signs.
  - b. Town Beach Parking: Shadow Lake beach parking area is owned by Ted Brown. Jack has been in contact with Ted regarding a new lease agreement. Until this issue is resolved, it is the Town's understanding that the parking area can be used by beach goers.
- 8. New Business:
  - a. Blue Cross Blue Shield Changes: The Board reviewed the changes and 4% rate increase. They decided to continue offering the plan to employees. The Board rejected a request to offer life insurance to employees.
  - b. Sewer System Tour: Jack suggested the other board members tour the sewer system installations and will send possible dates and times for consideration.
  - c. Town Meeting 2021: After the election, Brian will contact VLCT and the Secretary of State's office and inquire about guidance regarding social distancing and the 2021 town meeting.
- 9. Board Action:

a. The Board signed the director's orders.10. Adjourn: Brian made a motion, seconded by Dave, to adjourn at 7:46pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Cynthia Epinette
Transcriber

Jack Sumberg, Chair

David Simmons

Brian Carroll